
Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 16th June 2024  - Year B  

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
A dear Parishioner was called to God last Saturday night; he was John Francis 
Carr.  John had a long association with the Nundah Parish before the 
amalgamation of Banyo and Nundah and he continued his association with the 
expanded Parish in a number of capacities: as a Reader, Communion Minister 
and a Choir Member, as a Parish Finance Councillor, and as the Convenor of 
the Parish Computer Project (something that was near and dear to his heart 
that he implemented in 2006).  Our hearts go out to his wife, Sue, and her 
family at this time.  John’s Funeral Mass will be celebrated in the Corpus Christi 
Church tomorrow (Monday) from 11:00am.  Please remember John in your 
prayers. 
 
No one can doubt that our Parish has had an intensive start to the 2024 
year.  We’re almost at mid-year, and already we have achieved a mountain of 
work.  Some examples of this are: 

• The completion of our first round of the RCIA program during which we 
received three new members into our Parish family. 

• The completion of the Parish Confirmation program and the celebration of 
that Sacrament. 

• The commencement of preparations for our continuation of Parish 
Sacramental Program with the Sacraments of Penance and First Eucharist for 
which the Parents Enquiry sessions occur on Wednesday (7:00pm Banyo) and 
Thursday (3:30pm Nundah) of this week. 

• The celebration of our annual Feastival – the Octave of our two Patronal 
Feast Days – The Most Holy Trinity and The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
(Corpus Christi). 

• The celebration of our first Corpus Christi Street Procession and its 
associated liturgical rites. 

• The commencement of our second round of the RCIA with its four 
Catechumens and one Candidate (five in total) – we’re almost at the mid-point 
of the program. 

• The completion of the Parish’s Safeguarding Audit. 

• The celebration of Opening School Masses for both Parish Primary 
Schools. 

• The visitation and meeting with Primary School Classes for both Schools. 

• The celebration of our Lenten and Easter Seasons with its attendant Ash 
Wednesday and Holy Week liturgies. 

• The celebration of our Parish ANZAC Day Mass and Parish participation at 
the Banyo and Nundah ANZAC Day Marches. 

• The celebration of monthly Masses at the Mercy Aged Care and Zion Aged 
Care centres. 

• The celebration of Anointing Masses in both Parish Churches. 

• Attendance and participation at numerous PPC, PFC and Liturgy 
Committee meetings. 
 
These are only a snapshot of the activities that occur within our Parish.  
 
But there has been one other important matter that hasn’t been attended to 
before now because of the busyness of our Parish and because I didn’t want to 
overwhelm Parishioners, and it has to do with the annual Election of 
Councillors to the Parish Pastoral Council (PPC). 
 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    
PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  -  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  -  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Carmel Spargo  -  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  -  Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  -  Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 
MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 
PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal 
    Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Mrs Renae Collier  -  Principal 
Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal
  Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday 4pm  -  5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      

mailto:pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au
mailto:nundah@bne.catholic.net.au
mailto:nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au
mailto:sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au
mailto:lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au


Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
John Davies, Vanessa Gomez, Lewis Family, Justin Carr, 
Virgil Lee and Doug Desouza. 
 

Anniversaries 
Fr Gabriel Nolan, Michael Gilmartin, Geoffrey O’Donoghue 
 

Recently Deceased 
John Carr, Norman Seeburn 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
“For we must all appear before the 
judgment seat of Christ, so that each one 
may receive recompense, according to 
what he did in the body, whether good or 
evil.”      - 2 Corinthians 5:10 
 
We are all accountable for all of the gifts God has given us – our 
time, our talent and our treasure; everything we have and 
everything we are.  Each of us is accountable not only for our own 
life but for the lives of others as well.  One day God will ask each of 
us what did we do with the gifts we were given.  How will you 
respond? 
 
BANYO/NUNDAH CARE & CONCERN  
Our group have monthly meetings where we pray and discuss 
what’s happening and how we can assist. We fund raise through 
catering for Funerals, Anointing Masses, Conformation suppers and 
special Masses and Gatherings for the different orders of Nuns. We 
are looking for volunteers for this special Ministry.  If you are 
interested please speak to or phone Madonna Hoelscher 
(0403 413 327)  
Our next meeting is to be held on Monday 17th June at 2pm at 
the Banyo House.  All welcome. 
 
EXPOSITION AND ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 
What better way to spend a dedicated hour every week than in the 
actual presence of Our Lord Jesus Christ!  An appeal to young adult 
and older male parishioners is particularly sought to fill the needed 
early hours. Contact Colina at northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 
for more details.  
 
Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament will only be 
available from 8am until midnight from 11th June until 23rd 
July.  Regular hours will recommence from Tuesday 30th July. 
 
Permanent dedicated adorers needed for the following HOLY 
HOURS 

 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, 
acknowledge the Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the 

Traditional Custodians of this land. We pay respect to the Elders 
past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    
 

CORPUS CHRISTI HOLY TRINITY 

MONDAYS TUESDAYS TUESDAYS 

4pm 2am 11am 

 3am  

5am 

6am 

Continued from page one 
 
There have been three resignations from the PPC this year, and 
their retirements were acknowledged in earlier Newsletter 
Messages.  The resultant vacancies were left unfilled both 
because our mid-year PPC Elections were so close and also the 
intensity of our Parish activities.  It is now time to attend to and 
fill those vacancies.  Your PPC is now calling for expressions of 
interest and/or nominations (N.B. I would accept self-
nominations too) to close on Sunday, 30 June 2024.  The A5 PPC 
Nomination Form and Special Envelopes have been put out on 
the tables near the front doors of both Parish churches and on 
the front counter of the Parish Centre for Parishioners to 
take.  The PPC Nomination Form is a double-sided affair; one 
side has information about the ambit and central role of what a 
PPC plays in the life of a Parish, the other side is the Nomination 
Form itself.  If you take a Nomination Form, please also collect a 
Special Envelope at the same time.  Please seal your nomination 
form in the Special Envelope and either place the Envelopes in 
one of the Sunday Mass Collections between now and final 
Sunday of June, or, alternatively, return the Envelope direct to 
the Parish Centre.  I urge Parishioners to seriously consider 
serving your fellow Parishioners in this important and essential 
ministry, and not to quickly dismiss the opportunity to serve 
others by thinking that ‘I’ll leave it to someone else’, with the 
result that we don’t fill all the vacancies. 
 
Finally, I just want to bring to your attention that our Parish will 
be hosting a Peter Kearney Concert and Reflection event called 
‘Signs of Hope – People of Faith’ in our Banyo Church, on 
Saturday, 20 July, from 11:30am.  Space does not permit a more 
detailed explanation of the event, but you can ascertain that 
information yourself by looking at the advertising posters in our 
churches or on page three of this newsletter. 
 
May God bless you all! 
 
Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 
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Sacramental Journey News 

Preparation for Penance and Eucharist will begin next term, see 
dates below. 
 
Sacraments of Penance and Eucharist 
June 19/20 Parent information night 

– Sacraments of Penance 
and Eucharist for 
students in Year 4 or 
older and who have 
already been Confirmed  
Wed 19 June 7-8pm, Brady Hall, Banyo (behind 
Holy Trinity Church)  
Thurs 20 June 3.30-4.30pm, St Joseph’s school  

   library, Leslie Street, Nundah 
 

July 13/14   Commitment Masses for Penance and First   
     Holy Communion (all weekend) 
 
July 13 Penance workshop 1 (All workshops are held 

on a Saturday in the parish office, Cnr of Bage 
St and Buckland Rd, Nundah.  Session times 
10.30-12pm or 12.30-2pm or 2.30-4pm) 

 
July 20    Penance workshop 2 
July 27/28    Sacrament of Penance (First Rite) at various  
     times (all at Banyo)  
EUCHARIST 

August 3  Eucharist workshop 1 
August 10 Eucharist workshop 2 
August 21/22 First Holy Communion practice 
church (Wed Banyo 4-5pm, Thurs Nundah 
4-5pm) 
August 24/25 - First Holy Communion 6pm 
Mass Nundah, 7.30am and 5pm Banyo  
September 1- First Holy Communion 9.30am 

Mass Nundah. 

If you have any questions, please email me: 
sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
God Bless, 
Angela Greathead   
Banyo Nundah Sacramental Co-ordinator 

 

Planned Giving Envelopes will be issued very soon for the next 
campaign period starting in the first week of July.  For those no 
longer wishing to use envelopes and would like to move across to 
planned giving via your bank account or credit card, please 
contact the parish office.  We would appreciate hearing from you 
as soon as possible as there are internal processes to do before 
the envelopes can be issued.    Many thanks.  
Deb & Carmel.   
 
Please Help Children in Sri Lanka 
I am reaching out to you once again for donations of small 
clothing, soft toys, preloved unlocked phones, laptops and gift 
items to ship to poor children in Sri Lanka.   There will be a 
collection box at the back of the church or kindly drop things off 
at my home (92 Red Hill Rd, Nudgee) before the 22nd of June.  
I can also pick things up.  For more information or to arrange 
collection of your kind donations please phone Olivia (Mobile 
0431 910 839). 
My Sincere gratitude for your generous support,  
 Olivia    

SIGNS OF HOPE - PEOPLE OF FAITH: Singer-guitarist Peter Kearney 
concert-reflection. Saturday 20th July, 11.30am. in Holy Trinity 
Church, 352 St. Vincents Road, Banyo. Gold coin donation. 
Children free. Refreshments provided at interval. RSVP to 
nundah@bne.catholic.net.au for catering purposes. In concert, 
Peter will weave songs, stories, and reflections about people 
whose faithful lives have brought hope and compassion into our 
world. Peter’s hymns and songs, published in fifteen albums, 
include ‘Fill My House’, ‘The Beatitudes’ and 'Where is Your Song 
my Lord?'. Some of his compositions are included in the As One 
Voice hymnal. 
PO Box 496, Mittagong, NSW 2575. 
Mob 0425 328 185 
Website: https://peterkearneysongs.com.au/home  
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PARISH MINISTRIES  

      
WHS Representative   

Mrs Patricia Corfield   
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

Youth Activities Coordinator 
Mr Henri Knol  

Email:  banyonundahyouth@gmail.com 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Email: parish_computers@bigpond.com  

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 

 
BAPTISMS 

Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   
Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 

Baptisms are held at  
 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 

 Holy Trinity, Banyo on the 3rd Saturday of the month. 

Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: 3B 
 

Gloria: Prayed 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
(R.)     Lord it is good to give thanks to you. 
 
 

Gospel Acclamation 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
The seed is the word of God, Christ is the sower; 
All who come to him will live forever. 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed: Prayed 
 

Preface of Ordinary Time: 2 
 

Eucharistic Prayer: 2 
 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 2 
 
Readings  12th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
First Reading   Job 38:1, 8-11 
Second Reading  2 Corinthians 5:14-17 
Gospel Reading  Mark 4:35-41 

Parish Events this Week  
 

Monday 17th June 
7.00am,  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah  
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Corpus Christi Nundah 
11.00am Funeral Mass for John Carr, Corpus Christi Nundah 
(Adoration will be suspended during this time) 
2.00pm Care and Concern Meeting, Banyo House 
 
Tuesday 18th  June 
8.00am Adoration until midnight, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Wednesday 19th June 
9.00am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Thursday 20th June  
6.30pm Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Friday 21st June 
St Aloysius Gonzaga, religious 
9.00am  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 
Saturday 22nd June  
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 
Sunday 23rd June 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass,  Holy Trinity Banyo  
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  

CORPUS CHRISTI REPAIR AND RESTORATION FUNDRAISING DRIVE 
TARGET $1,000,000 

To date, we have raised $220, 172.34 towards our target of 
$1 million. Thank you to all those who have contributed to this 
important cause. 

Of course, we are still working towards our target of $1 million.  If 
you are able to contribute towards the cost of restoration and 
repair work to our beautiful heritage-listed Corpus Christi Catholic 
Church, please use the details below for donations.  Thank you for 
your financial assistance. 

Fr Daniel Redhead   

 
Account Name: Church Restoration 
BSB: 064-786 
Account Number: 100 025 586 
Description:  Please include your name here unless you wish to 
remain anonymous. 
Cash or Cheque: Envelopes are available at the rear of the church. 


